
Motions Submitted to Council 

In accordance with Chapter 2, Part 2 (Rule 15) of the Council’s 
Constitution

Motion 3

Submitted by Councillor B Rice

Council note consultation has begun on a £15 per week service charge on 
sheltered homes. This Council believes this is an unfair charge against some of 
our most vulnerable residents. Council calls on Cabinet to scrap this unfair 
proposal.

Deputy Monitoring Officer Comments:

The notice of Motion relates to a matter which affects the Authority or the 
Authority’s area and relates to a matter in respect of which the Authority has a 
relevant function.

Section 151 Officer Comments:

The charge is currently out to consultation and so does not represent any of 
the current Housing Revenue Account budget.  As such, there are no direct 
financial implications from this budget but, should income not be achieved 
through these means post consultation, the ability for the service to increase 
budgets in the areas of repairs, maintenance and new development will be 
constrained.

Is the above motion within the remit of Council to approve? 

Yes


